
QUARTERLY ISSUES PROGRAMS LIST FOR STATION - WFXX

JULY 1 - SEPTEMBER 30, 2019

PLACED IN THE PUBLIC FILE - OCTOBER 10, 2023

SECTION 1 - ISSUES

The station has identified the following issues pertaining to our community this quarter:

1. Community Affairs

SECTION 2 - RESPONSIVE PROGRAMMING

WFXX has broadcast the following programming with the referenced identified issues

1. Community Affairs

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on July 3 at 5:02 pm, Barry Outlaw, President of the 
Andalusia Rotary Club, was interviewed for 11 minutes about the upcoming Andalusia World 
Championship Domino Tournament. With only a few days left until the big money drawing, 
Barry Outlaw discussed how to get the remaining tickets, sharing contact information for 
members with remaining tickets. He also talked about registration for players on the day of the 
event. For additional information, Outlaw urged listeners to visit the website, 
www.worldchampionshipdomino.com. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on July 5 at 4:03 pm, Andalusia Chamber of 
Commerce Director Laura Wells was interviewed for 15 minutes concerning this years July Jamz 
concert series, to be held each Thursday evening for the entire month of July. The first concert 
is scheduled for tomorrow night, July 6 and will feature the bands Yachtfather and The Park 
Band. Gates will open at 5:30 and attendees are urged to bring lawnchairs or blankets. 
Concessions will be available and new activities for kids have been added. The concert is a free 
event and will conclude at approximately 9:30 pm. For additional information listeners are 



urged to contact the Chamber at 334-222-2030, or find the event information on the Chamber's 
Facebook page. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on July 12 at 5:05 pm, Andalusia Chamber of 
Commerce Director Laura Wells was interviewed for 9 minutes concerning this years July Jamz 
concert series, to be held each Thursday evening for the entire month of July. The second 
concert is scheduled for tomorrow night, July 13 and will feature the award-winning Straughn 
High School String Band, as well as the soul and blues band, Accent. Gates will open at 5:30 and 
attendees are urged to bring lawnchairs or blankets. Concessions will be available and new 
activities for kids have been added. The concert is a free event and will conclude at 
approximately 9 pm. For additional information listeners are urged to contact the Chamber at 
334-222-2030, or find the event information on the Chamber's Facebook page. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on July 19 at 5:03 pm, Andalusia Chamber of 
Commerce Director Laura Wells was interviewed for 7 minutes concerning this years July Jamz 
concert series, to be held each Thursday evening for the entire month of July. The final concert 
is scheduled for tomorrow night, July 20 and will feature the bands Ten Mile Branch and The 
Springs. Gates will open at 5:30 and attendees are urged to bring lawnchairs or blankets. 
Concessions will be available and new activities for kids have been added. The concert is a free 
event and will conclude at approximately 9 pm. with a large fireworks show to signify the end 
of the annual free concert event. For additional information listeners are urged to contact the 
Chamber at 334-222-2030, or find the event information on the Chamber's Facebook page. 

AUGUST

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on August 4 at 5:10 pm, Andalusia Chamber of 
Commerce member Jeff Johnson was interviewed for 11 minutes about the annual Andalusia 
Chamber of Commerce Golf Tournament. The 16th annual tournament is scheduled for August 
12 at the Andalusia Country Club with registration beginning at 7 am. The tournament will 
conclude around 7 pm with awards and door prizes. The tournament is a 3-man scramble 
format and serves as the Chamber's only yearly fundraiser. The proceeds help fund the 
Chamber operating budget, as well as the many scholarships given away to students, along with 
3 educator scholarships. 



"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on August 17 at 5:04 pm, Cindy Howard, pastor of 
St. Mary's Episcopal Church in Andalusia, was interviewed for 10 minutes about the church's 
Annual Bayou Feast, schedule for Friday, August 18 from 5 - 7 pm. The cost per plate is $25 and 
each plate includes Jambalaya, blackened fish, seafood gumbo, shrimp and grits, cold boiled 
shrimp, Mardi Gras cole slaw, New Orleans French bread, bread pudding and beverage. Free 
hotdogs will be available for kids under the age of 12. Howard said those interested can dine in 
or get a carry out plate at the church, located at 1307 East Three Notch Street. This event is the 
major fundraiser for the church and supports the many ministries of the church. For additional 
information contact the church at 334-222-2487.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on August 24 at 5:11 pm, The City of Andalusia’s 
Adult Activity Center and Senior Nutrition staff members are seeking sponsors for their annual 
Praying Hands program. The staff organizes the gift drive for senior citizens each fall, making 
sure that no seniors are forgotten at Christmas. Adult Activity Center director Sonja Godwin 
said she and other staff members have asked clients who might be in need to complete 
questionnaires about their Christmas wishes. Godwin said typically, they ask people to come by 
and pick up an information sheet on a senior from their Praying Hands tree. This year, they are 
seeking helpers to make Christmas special for more than 50 individuals, all of whom are 60 
years or older and many of whom are homebound. Listeners were urged to call 334 222-6891 
to choose your praying hands revealing a senior's wishes, or individuals can make a financial 
contribution and the AAC staff will shop for the senior adults. Gifts should be dropped at the 
Adult Activity Center no later than Friday, November 17. For additional information, call 
Godwin at 222-6891 or email her at sonja.godwin@cityofandalusia.com.

SEPTEMBER

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on September 1 at 4:04 pm, Kiwanis Club member 
Don Cotton provided information about the upcoming county fair. The annual Kiwanis 
Covington County Fair is just around the corner. Week of October 23 at the Kiwanis Community 
center and fairgrounds south by pass Andalusia. This year the Kiwanis Club of Andalusia will 
bring back arts and crafts along with flower decorations. New for this year – Karaoke Contest. A 
preliminary contest will be held September 16 at 5 Runs Farm venue, the winner and runner up 
will earn free entry in the Kiwanis Covington County Fair contest, with the winner awarded 
$500 and one of the featured performers at the Fair. Also, the 2nd annual Miss and Little Miss 
Kiwanis Covington County Fair will be held September 30 at the LBW Dixon Center. Many more 
activities will be announced later and for more information and to keep up with all the 



happenings, listeners were urged to visit the Kiwanis Covington County Fair Facebook page or 
the web site at kiwanisccf.org

 "The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on September 15 at 5:08 pm, Representing the Sav-
A-Life foundation, Jan White provided listeners with the following information. The 31stAnnual 
Sav-A-Life Banquet will be held Monday, September 25, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. in the Kiwanis 
Community Center in Andalusia. Tickets ($25) are available in the Andalusia area at Christian 
Book & Gift and Sav-A-Life’s Family Hope Center, in Opp at Larry’s Prescriptions, and in Florala 
at First Baptist Church.  For more info, call Sav-A-Life at 334-222-0644. Our guest speaker will 
be Dr. William Lile.  Dr. Lile is board certified in obstetrics and gynecology, and former OB-GYN 
Department Chair at Sacred Heart Hospital in Pensacola.  He has always had a passion for 
educating the church about the personhood of the unborn.  He has delivered over 4000 babies 
during his medical career. Dr. Lile is licensed to practice medicine in Florida and Alabama and is 
a Medical Advisor of the Florida Human Life Amendment.  He serves as a member of the Focus 
on the Family’s Physician Research Council.  He is a frequent guest on both television and radio 
shows such as Focus on the Family. For more information, call 334-222-0644, or call Jan White 
at 334 222-2907. Sav-A-Life is a non-profit Christian ministry helping women in crisis 
pregnancies and teaching life choices to youth.  We offer free pregnancy testing, ultrasounds, 
maternity and baby clothing and diapers, as well as parenting classes.  

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on September 21 at 5:06 pm, Mark Glisson, member 
of the Straughn High School Quarterback Club, provided the following information for 
broadcast. This year marks the 50th season of Straughn Tiger football since the program was 
restarted in 1974.  A celebration will be held on Friday, October 6th at Straughn’s home game 
against Houston Academy.  All former players, coaches, staff and cheerleaders are invited to 
attend.  A tailgate-styled event is planned for inside the stadium prior to the game.  Players, 
coaches, staff and cheerleaders from the 1974 team should arrive at 5:00 PM and all other 
former players and cheerleaders should arrive at 5:30 to the tailgate tent.  Check out the 
Straughn Football Lettermen Club Facebook page or call Mark Glisson at 334-804-4323 for 
more information.

 


